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CYNGOR CYMUNEDOL LLANDOW 

LLANDOW COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of a Meeting of the Llandow Community Council held at Llandow Village Hall, Llandow, 

on Thursday 2nd February, 2017 at 7.30 pm 

 

17/17. PRESENT: Mr. C. Cornelius (Chairman), Mrs. A. Pattinson, Mr. S. Murton, Mr. A. Clarke, Mr. T. Phillips, County 

Borough Councillor R. Thomas and Mr. D-L. Jones (Clerk). 

 

18/17. APOLOGIES: Mr. M. Hurst (Vice Chairman), Ms. J. Shaw and PCSO Angela Stone. 

 

19/17. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST, ETC: There were no declarations of interest made. 

 

20/17. MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE 12th JANUARY 2017: 

Proposed by Cllr. T. Phillips, seconded by Cllr. A. Clarke. 

 

21/17. MATTERS ARISING:  

13/16 30mph signs at Sigingstone: The Chairman reported that he had not received a costing for the new 30 mph 

signs yet. It was suggested that perhaps the signs could be the subject of a CASH Grant application. 

157/16: Streetlight at West Lane, Sigingstone: Cllr. A. Clarke reported that the streetlight is still not working. The 

Clerk will report this again to the VGCBC. 

173/ 16: Pothole on West Lane, Sigingstone: Cllr. A. Clarke reported that the pothole had not been filled. The 

Clerk will report this matter to VGCBC. 

7/17 Christmas CASH Grant: The Clerk reported that he still had not received confirmation of the outcome of 

Council’s resubmitted application. Cllr. R. Thomas said he would ask for an update. 

12/17 Bench on Slatters Lane: The Clerk reported he is awaiting a price for the repair / replacement of the Bench 

from Mr. Clogg, VGCBC. 

13/17 Compost on West Lane, Sigingstone: Cllr. R. Thomas reported that the farmer responsible is Rhodri Davies 

of Rosedew Farm, not the Penllyn Estate. Cllr. Thomas said he would report Council’s concerns to Sue Brown, 

Environmental Health Office at the VGCBC. 

 

22/17. FINANCE: 

a) Business a/c             £51.18 

  Current a/c                      £4,027.09 

b) Outgoings for February 2017: 

  Clerk’s salary @ S.P. 27- January ‘17:         £320.24 

  HMRC          £80.00 

  AVIVA Pensions:        £80.05 

  St. Nicholas & Bonviliston Community Council:     £56.40 

   

23/17. C.A.S.H. GRANT SCHEME: see minute 21/17: 13/16 & 7/17 above. 

 

24/17. REPRESENTATIVES REPORTS:  Cllr. M. Hurst had been unable to attend the recent meeting of the joint liaison 

committee but had circulated a power point presentation about reshaping services to all members by email. 

 

25/17. CORRESPONDENCE: (Council noted the following correspondence) 

1.) Andrew R T Davies – Calendar 2017. 

2.) Ann Picton MBE – M4 Black Route. 

 

26/17. PLANNING 

Approvals: 

1.) Glenbrook, Llandow: Replace existing conservatory and replace roof with replica roof tiles. 

2.) Jordan Civils Ltd, Vale Business Park, tumulus Way, Llandow: Erection on 1no. large building containing 

6no. small industrial units. 
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Appeals: 

1.) Site Serve Recycling Ltd: Hangars A & B, Llandow Ind. Est – A Public enquiry at the Board Room, Barry 

Docks Office on February 8th 2017 commencing at 10 am. – It was agreed that Cllr. C. Cornelius would represent 

Council at the Public Enquiry and speak on Councils behalf. – CANCELLED   

 

27/17. LLANDOW:   

 Cllr. T. Phillips reported that the brook had not been cleared adequately by NRW so needs doing again. The 

Clerk will report this matter to NRW. 

 Cllr. T. Phillips reported that a large vehicle had damaged the railway bridge. The Clerk will report this matter to 

the VGCBC. 

 Cllr. T. Phillips reported that one of the lamp posts at Maes y Felin had been removed and has still not been 

replaced. It was agreed that the Clerk would report this to the VGCBC.  

    

28/17. LLYSWORNEY:  

 Cllr. S. Murton reported that the white lines in the village had been renewed.  

 

29/17. SIGINGSTONE:  

Cllr. A. Clarke reported that the white lines in the village had been renewed. 

 Cllr. Cornelius reported PCSO Angela Stone had recently held a drop-in session at the Victoria Pub where several 

residents had complained about the speed of cyclists riding through the village. 

 Cllr. A. Clarke remined Council that the results of the traffic survey were still not known. It was agreed that the 

Clerk would ask for the results as a freedom of information request. 

  

30/17. COUNCIL DECISIONS: there were no reports.   

 

31/17. OTHER BUSINESS: Cllr. R. Thomas reported that he would not be standing for election in May 2017. The 

Conservative Party had selected Christine Cave of 18 East View as their candidate to contest the election. 

 The Clerk reported that he had spoken to PCSO Angela Stone and no crime had been reported in the ward 

during the previous two months. 

 

32/17. DATE, TIME AND PLACE OF NEXT MEETING: Thursday 2nd March, 2017, 7.30 pm, at Sigingstone Village 

Hall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed.........................................................  Dated...............................................  
 


